

## MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 4:57 AM/PM
2. Roll Call and Verification of Quorum (9): 9/11

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Hameed	<a href="mailto:sgasba@ucf.edu">sgasba@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Vice-Chair Vasquez	<a href="mailto:sgasci14@ucf.edu">sgasci14@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Acosta	<a href="mailto:sgacreol1@ucf.edu">sgacreol1@ucf.edu</a>	P	E
Senator Barnett	<a href="mailto:sga_sci7@ucf.edu">sga_sci7@ucf.edu</a>	A	A
Senator Campbell	<a href="mailto:sga_ecs2@ucf.edu">sga_ecs2@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Carter	<a href="mailto:sga_sci1@ucf.edu">sga_sci1@ucf.edu</a>	E	E
Senator Datilus	<a href="mailto:sgaacie4@ucf.edu">sgaacie4@ucf.edu</a>	A	A
Senator Donahue	<a href="mailto:sga_sci5@ucf.edu">sga_sci5@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Fintel	<a href="mailto:sgaecs6@ucf.edu">sgaecs6@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Nava-Cruzatt	<a href="mailto:sga_ba1@ucf.edu">sga_ba1@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Richmond	<a href="mailto:sgsci12@ucf.edu">sgsci12@ucf.edu</a>	P	P
Senator Yalamanchili	<a href="mailto:sgachps6@ucf.edu">sgachps6@ucf.edu</a>	P (5:12)	P
LJR Representative	<a href="mailto:sga_ljr@ucf.edu">sga_ljr@ucf.edu</a>	A	A
Pro Tempore Representative	<a href="mailto:sga_pro@ucf.edu">sga_pro@ucf.edu</a>	P	P

3. Approval of Minutes: Approved by GC [7/28/2023](#)
4. Approval of the Agenda: Approved GC
5. Open Forum
  - a. Amanda Hurst: Hi!! I miss you all!!!!
6. Announcements from the Chair-
  - a. Hello everyone! I hope you all have had a great first few weeks of school and that you were able to take some time away from your senate responsibilities.
  - b. Today we are mainly focusing on the concern form. We are going to go through the concerns we received over the summer (thank you to those who filled it out) and then we will work on shortening it since we've gotten some complaints.
  - c. Also, I brought snacks! I'm going to try to bring snacks often so if you have any food allergies, please let me know.

- d. Please let me know if you ever need to come in late, leave early, or can't attend a meeting so I can make sure you're excused.
  - e. If you guys have any questions, worries, concerns, or just need to talk to someone (senate related or not) feel free to message me on teams or email me.
- 7. Announcements from the Vice-Chair-
  - a. Hi everyone! Very excited to be here in person with everyone! I'm sure I can speak for Chair Hameed and myself when I say that we
- 8. Announcements from Committee Members-
  - a. Richmond: GO to your dean meetings!
  - b. Damarla: Second that! It is very important to push your initiatives, and assess problems with constituents, establish connections with deans, very crucial for advocacy. Also, has spoken to people about starting initiatives, making an initiative workshop, resolutions should be backing initiatives, resolution is to fortify, and prove that initiatives are being done, and successful. Example of Anti-gun violence, UCF PD has programs and resources in place, and maybe write resolutions backing them up, and encouraging students to know about resources already being provided. Letter of support idea being introduced again in SBA, has already spoken to Hurst about it. Not spending too much time on one initiative, but various, and having many goals, and not necessarily making or holding events for each one of them. Proclamations and resolutions should be set aside for bigger events. SBA is bigger than performance activism.
- 9. Announcements from Non-Committee Members-
  - a.
- 10. Old Business
  - a. Resolutions
    - i.
  - b. Proclamations
    - i.
  - c. Semester Projects
    - i.
  - d. Concern Form
    - i.
- 11. New Business
  - a. Resolutions
    - i.
  - b. Proclamations
    - i.
  - c. Semester Projects
    - i. Summer Semester
      - 1. WeChat: Hameed: No updates. Making a form or graphic about UCF wifi.
        - a. Damarla: Speaking to other instagram accounts to encourage other methods to spread information. Not encouraging wrong actions.

- b. Hameed: Speaking to RSOs that may have students experiencing problems, and not encouraging students to go against UCF policy.
  - 2. Animal Proof Trashcans:
    - a. N/A
  - 3. RSO Meeting Spaces: No updates
  - 4. SAS Accessibility:
  - 5. Dining Hall Food Quality:
    - a. Vasquez: Making a brochure about cheaper food options of campus.
    - b. Richmond: Not necessarily about food quality.
    - c. Damarla: Making a cookbook about using food found at pantries. Related to food poverty, and personal initiative, and supports, plans on getting SG funding for it.
    - d. Hameed: Please provide updates on the initiative.
    - e. Damarla: Get research about food options provided in pantries.
    - f. Donahue: Dining Hall food has little allergy restrictions/options. Advocating for allergy friendly, and dietary restrictions.
    - g. Hameed: Little options provided, agreed!
    - h. Campbell: Feel bad about dining hall workers, about not having control over menu items being served.
    - i. Damarla: Kevin Sauers. Name of someone you can contact about getting this initiative started.
    - j. Cultural food options, kosher, halal food options.
    - k. Hameed: Trying to contact Sauers
    - l. Damarla: [kevin.sowers@ucf.edu](mailto:kevin.sowers@ucf.edu)
- ii. Fall Proclamations and Resolutions
  - 1. Please look over the list we made over the summer to see if there were anything you would like to make a proclamation or resolution for. Next week we will be doing group legislation writing so come in with a few ideas on what you might want to write.
    - a. Damarla: Beginning to work on proclamations for October, too late to work on September.
    - b. Fintel: Carter is working on proclamations working with LGBTQ+ caucus.
    - c. Hameed: Would really like to do something for breast cancer awareness month.
    - d. Damarla; Student Health Advisory Council for help, and maybe collaborate with them.
  - 2. Try to write at least a proclamation or resolution by the end of the session.

- a. Hameed: Pairing people together to write legislation. Make it a goal to write proclamation by the end of the session, you have a lot of time to do it, don't feel rushed.
- 3. Has anyone written anything?
  - a. Cambell: Ghost wrote a bill, is currently working on, helped Hurst about other legislation.
  - b. Fintel: January legislation, getting an event in regards to success of trans surgeries, and working with LGBTQ+ caucus, and collaborating
  - c. Hameed: Please contact other caucuses, and try not to overlap with them.
  - d. Damarla: UCF is so big, we do 20 of the same events, so collaborating on one good event, will make it more successful. SG's biggest power is to be able to collaborate with others. RWC resources, that they do, that don't get attention, and we can help them.
  - e. Campbell: Alcohol tasting resources.
  - f. Hameed: Make sure you contact RSOs that may want to sponsor your bill/resolution/proclamation. Specifically for LGBTQ+ related events too. Resources that are already provided.
  - g. Damarla: Invite constituents to speak, and invite RSOs, and have them speak in senate on the floor. WE represent so many, we'd have more impact if more people came to us.

d. Concern Form

**i. FILL IT OUT**

- ii. We have 6 concerns that we will be looking at and discussing today.
  - 1. Tabling events, SG tabling to get more people to fill out. We don't advertise it enough.
  - 2. Hameed: Pet the Pups event, many students did not know about the google form, so we need to advertise it more.

12. Member Discussion

- a. N/A

13. Miscellaneous Business

- a. Ice Breaker: What is a movie/show that you think is over hated and/or a movie/show that you think is overhyped?
  - i. Over Hyped – Top Gun

14. Final Roll Call: 9/11

15. Adjournment: 6:00 PM

Key:

P - Present

A - Absent

MTD - Move to Debate

MTV - Move to Vote

MTA - Move to Amend

PP - Postpone

PPI - Postpone Indefinitely

GC - General Consent